
ROTARY CLUB OF CANTERBURY 
CLUB SERVICE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 21 JANUARY 2015 
 
 
Present : PAH(Chairman), KB, RD, PH, SJ, DL. 

Apologies : GG, PW. 

1.  Minutes. The minutes of the meeting held on 18 November were 
agreed. 

2. Registrar.  Club attendances were : November 65.45%;  December 
64.88%.  An analysis of individual attendances for July - December 
showed that 45 members, 72.5% of the club, had achieved over 
50%.  Of the others, 4 were excused attendance and most of the rest 
had known work or other commitments. 

3. Dining.  The website was now being used to record bookings for 
meals. Abbotts Barton would be the alternative venue on the 7 
occasions when KCCC had home fixtures.  The Cathedral Lodge had 
been provisionally booked for 29 September. 

4. Newsletter.  Extra items for the February issue  were suggested. 

5. Membership.  The 2 new members were being allocated to 
committees on a 3-month basis. The concept of corporate 
membership would be discussed at a District meeting. 

6. Archivist.  £150 had been allocated for rearrangement costs. 

7. Dining and Entertainment.  This committee needed to meet. 

8. Stewardship.  A list of stewards up to the end of March had been 
circulated. 

9. Almoner.  various ideas were being developed. 

10. E-mail clubs.  Information was needed about this idea. 

11. Next meeting :  18 February  or 18 March.  To be confirmed. 


